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Inside this Issue

NOVEMBER 
3 - AgVenture in Manteca (volunteer!) 
8 - SWM Committee meeting at 6:00 at 
Ripon Grange Hall 
8 - SJ CWA meeting at 6:30 at Mako 
Farms Barn in Ripon 
11-13 - CWA Statewide Meeting in Ripon 
30 - SJ CWA Christmas Party, Angelina’s 
in Stockton 
DECEMBER  
3 - SJ Historical Museum Festival of Trees 
JANUARY, 2023 
6-8 - State CWA Convention in Blythe 
TBD - SJ CWA meeting  
FEBRUARY 
3-4 - Celebrations in the Country Table 
Setting Event, Roberts-Union Farm 
Center - drawing tickets are available!

M O N T H L Y  N E W S L E T T E R

Legacy

“… and to promote a strong agriculture industry in 
California.” This is a part of CWA’s mission statement. To 
read the entire Mission Statement, check out 
cawomen4ag.com and then join SJ CWA as we work to 
maintain a viable agriculture community in California and 
right here in San Joaquin County.

Photos by Edele Norman

Left: Loading garlic in 
preparation to plant.

Right: PLanting 
garlic in San 
Joaquin County.

In the last six months, I have had the honor (and loss) to have attended 
Celebrations of Life for two remarkable men in the agriculture industry, Duane 
Martin (82) and Dino Cortopassi (84). Both men started with just their will and 
created very successful businesses. Duane in the cattle business and Dino in the 
farming and food production industry. 

(continued on next page)

http://cawomen4ag.com
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Leslie Avansino	 	 209.609.4789

	            lesliedriever@gmail.com
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	    kristamccoon@yahoo.com 

Vice President External  
Angie Vana	  	 209.608.1411      
	 	      4avana@gmail.com 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Suzanne Longstreth	  209.838.2892	
	        growerschoicesuz@aol.com 
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Elisa McDaniel     		 209.647.0774        
	 	   barossoe@yahoo.com	 
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Edele Norman	 	 209.986.7641	  
	                   robedele@msn.com


Area Directors 
95212, 95213, 95215                             
Robyn Moore	 	 209.887.3953	    
	 	    85toy42@gmail.com 
Stockton (all other zip codes)                             
Lynn Miller	               209.481.9247

	 	             lamlr2@aol.com                

Melissa Morehouse             209.946.0246 
          mrsmelissamorehouse@gmail.com   
Escalon, Tracy, Farmington 
Kim Valverde	 	 209.607.2305          
	           kvalverde@gogrupe.com

Lodi, Galt, Woodbridge, Ione, 
French Camp, Lockeford 
Elsie Alegre	 	 209.482.8828           
	             elsie@thehiresource.net 
Manteca, Ripon 
(and all non-SJ county members) 
Carol Regusci	 	 209.602.6124        
	 	       clregusci@aol.com 
Linden                                                     
Candice Ghio	 	 209.601.3714	            
	 	 candice@theghios.com

President’s Message, cont.

Next meeting is a split location meeting. The first part of the meeting is at 
6:00pm on Tuesday, November 8 at the Grange Hall (827 Ripona Ave.) in Ripon. 
We will be working on the November SWM coming to our county. 
At 6:30pm, we will move to Mako Farms Barn (22585 S Highland Ave. Ripon) 
where we will finish the details of the SWM and have our regular meeting. We 
can use everyone’s help, creativity and positive energy. Contact Leslie Avansino 
(209.609.4789) for more information or if you have any questions. Looking 
forward to seeing everyone there!

November Meeting - November 8, 2022 

I had the opportunity to work for Duane in the 1980’s when he was really gaining 
momentum in the cattle business and I have the pleasure to be part of Dino 
Cortopassi’s family tree. The outpouring of love, respect, admiration and loss 
that was shown at these two Celebrations, were awe inspiring. The who's who of 
their fields and beyond were present to acknowledge their contributions to our 
communities. As I sat listening to the most recent Celebration, I reflected on 
how similar the two of them were. I don’t know if they ever even met. They grew 
up in the same time period and were both sons of immigrants. Dino is the son of 
Italian immigrants and Duane of Portuguese immigrants. Maybe that’s where 
their drive and ambition arose. 
These men were both very strong personalities that served them well in starting 
and growing a business. If you drive by either of their properties you will notice 
how well cared for and tended they are. The equipment they provided for their 
employees to work with is well-maintained and current. These gentlemen had 
vision and the ability to read people, using their strengths to build a team. As the 
leaders of their team, they expected the best of all the teammates and 
encouraged their success along with their own. They both had many long-
standing employees and partners. You see, when your employees and their 
families are well cared for and happy you save money. Your employees are proud 
to work for a successful business. They both formed partnerships with, and 
encouraged friends, family and employees in their respective areas. 
These men did their homework. Took risks. Diversified. Expanded. These men 
knew that to be successful you have to support your community. That is a broad 
term but both of these men gave financial and advisory skills to many local non-
profits and humanitarian organizations, oftentimes without recognition. 
Who will fill their shoes? Do we have community members who have their 
presence? Their leadership and compassion? Will those that Duane and Dino 
have mentored be as successful as they were at creating an environment to work 
and succeed and be civic minded? Duane Martin and Dino Cortopassi will be 
missed. I hope there are others that will step up.


Leslie Avansino
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Have you heard? The Statewide Meeting (SWM) is November 11-13 in Ripon. 
Guests will begin arriving to La Quinta on Friday evening where we will have a 
meet and greet. On Saturday, there is a tour planned after which is the 
Executive Board Meeting. Then we will have a social, dinner, bunco and 
desserts. Call Karen Cultrera (209.602.0744) if you would like to provide 
appetizers and/or desserts for this event. Sunday morning we will have our 
Statewide Meeting where we will have an early morning continental breakfast 
and then a breakfast buffet later in the morning. We are hoping to make this a 
fun and educational time for our guests. Let’s get ready for a large group, plan 
on attending and see how State CWA gets the job done. If you don’t know 
where to help, call Leslie at 209.609.4789 and she will point you in the right 
direction. See page 4 for all the important details and to register for any or all 
portions of the SWM.

November SWM in Ripon, California!

Christmas Party Wednesday, November 30th

Sending Sunshine


Emily and William Norman have just welcomed a new 
baby girl! Baby Faith was welcomed by her two older 
siblings and grandparents, Edele and Rob Norman.


“In fact, because of their connection to the land, 
farmers do more to protect and preserve our 
environment than almost anyone else. They are 
some of the best environmentalists around.”


~ Ike Skelton

[Ike Skelton (1931-2013) was the US representative for 		
Missouri’s 4th congressional district from 1977 to 2011.]


Send Sunshine to Suzanne Longstreth

Newsletter Staff

 Editor 
 Kathie Rivara 		   209.298.9032 	
	 	  kathierivara@gmail.com


Mailer 
Lynne Armanino	               	209.931.3471


Contributors

Writers and Columnists in this issue: 
Leslie Avansino


Publishing

The San Joaquin Sounding is published 
monthly by the San Joaquin Chapter of 
California Women for Agriculture.


Membership 
Edele Norman	 (see Treasurer listing) 

Education/Scholarship 
Karen Cultrera	 	 209.982.4945 

	 	       cultrera1@aol.com

Sunshine  
Suzanne Longstreth 	 209.838.2892 

                     growerschoicesuz@aol.com

Webs ites 

sanjoaquincwa.com.  (Check this out!) 
cawomen4ag.com

learnaboutag.org

agleaders.org

sjcagventure.com Field Trips

sjcagventure.com Presentations

Memorial Scholarships are awarded to the 
children and grandchildren of SJ CWA 
members. This scholarship is funded 
through generous donations. Contact Karen 
Cultrera at 209.982.4945 for more 
information. 

         *** SJ CWA email ***

SanJoaquinCWA@gmail.com

Sounding Staf
Calling All Members

AgVenture: Can you help?

Just a reminder to sign up for this 2022-2023 AgVenture event.  

Manteca: Thursday, November 3, 2022  
Contact Krista McCoon at 209.402.5734 or sjcagventure@yahoo.com

Please note date and location change from the last newsletter. See pg. 5 for the 
full details on the invitation or look for one in your mailbox soon. Help is 
needed to deliver the donated canned goods on Tuesday morning (contact 
Kathie at 209.298.9032). There will be a Cookie Bar! Call/text Suzanne 
(209.573.0360) if you would like to bring cookies for this special night.

Seating is limited, so get your reservations in soon to Susie!

Festival of Trees 
Let Leslie Avansino know if you can help decorate at the San Joaquin County 
Historical Museum. SJ CWA will have a grouping of trees to reflect our 
county’s agricultural industry and bounty. Call Leslie at 209.609.4789.
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For more information, contact Leslie Avansino at 
lesliedriever@gmail.com or 209-609-4789.

All Task Force Director reports are due to Maria 
Azevedo at margaze@sbcglobal.net by 11/4.

All District reports are due to Terry Paoletti at 
tsquareyp@aol.com by 11/9.

NOVEMBER STATEWIDE MEETING

Check-in to La Quinta in Ripon, CA
6:00 - 8:00 PM: Meet & Greet at the hotel

9:30 AM: Tour begins (carpooling recommended)

$25.00 per person
Travaille and Phippen, Ripon 
CalChef, Stockton

Executive Meeting Saturday after tours, a hotel

5:00 - 6:00 PM: Happy Hour 
6:00 - 6:30 PM: Speaker/Video Presentation 
6:30 - 7:30 PM: Dinner 

$40.00 per person
Bunco and Dessert until 9:00 PM

8:00 - 8:30 AM: Coffee and Pastry Bar 
and Registration at Ripon Grange Hall 
8:30 - 10:00 AM: Statewide Meeting 

$55.00 for in-person registration
$20.00 for Zoom registration 
(Information emailed after registration)

10:00 AM: Brunch & District Breakouts 
11:00 AM - 12:00 PM: Guest Speakers

Friday, November 11, 2022

Saturday, November 12, 2022

Saturday Evening Festivities at Mako Barn

Sunday, November 13, 2022

Hotel Information:

La Quinta
1524 Colony Rd.
Ripon, CA 95366

Call 209-382-8132 to secure a 
room rate of $119�CZ�0$5���!�

�
���Mention "San Joaquin CWA" **

Scan below to register or visit 
bit.ly/3CVUTdR!

RVSP Appreciated by Wednesday, November 9

Schedule of Events

***See pg. 3 if you want to help/participate in any way. 



 WEDNESDAY     NOVEMBER 30, 2022
5:30 PM NO HOST COCKTAILS
6:15 PM FAMILY STYLE DINNER

CHRISTMAS
PARTY

ANGELINA'S SPAGHETTI HOUSE
1563 E. FREMONT STREET    STOCKTON, CA 95205

QUESTIONS? CALL OR E-MAIL SUSIE 
(209) 329-2658

SUSHICALHOUN@ICLOUD.COM

California Women 
for Agriculture

Officer Installation

Please bring canned goods for our holiday donation to the Food Bank!!

Reservations Due by November 20, 2022                  Clip and Return with Payment

        # of Adults @$40.00
        # of Children 12 & under @$15.00
 Total Payment Due: $           

Remit to: Susie Calhoun
P.O. Box 311

Lockeford, CA 95237
 

Checks payable to SJCWA 
or Venmo to Susie via 

QR Code below.
 

If using Venmo, list attendees
in the "What's it for?" area.

List attendees:                                       
                                                             
                                                             

 
Space is limited... 

Make your reservation today!!



On Thursday, October 20, 2022 at a dinner at the Robert Cabral Ag Center, six new members were inducted into the

 San Joaquin County Agricultural Hall of Fame.  


The 2022 Hall of Fame Inductees are:

Benjamin “Ben” Beam (Posthumous)


Bruce Fry Mohr-Fry Ranches

Rudy Maggio Oak Ridge Winery


Diana Muller Muller Ranch

Jim Tanaka Tanaka Farms, Inc.

Sam Tanaka Tanaka Farms, Inc.


 

The San Joaquin County Ag Hall of Fame honors those who have contributed so much to a great part of our heritage. Our 
Agricultural Hall of Fame marks the efforts and history of those who have gone before, those who have graced our homes 
and enriched our hearts and those who in the days past laid the foundation upon which we build for today and tomorrow. 
The agricultural community is a wonderful example of people working together and continuing a tradition that has been 
handed down throughout the years from people who had to sacrifice a great deal, both personally and physically, to nurture 
our land and our community.

(Information and photos from Greater Stockton Chamber of Commerce’s Facebook page.)

We especially salute the honorees in 
bold type! They are members, in-
kind donor members or donor 
members of our San Joaquin 
Chapter.

San Joaquin County Agricultural Hall of Fame 

Clockwise from top left:

~Bruce Fry (center) with Kay 
Ruhstaller, Chamber 
President and Timm Quinn, 
Chamber CEO.

~The honorees all together.

~Kendall Delaney, Jennifer 
Tsutsumi, Terry Paoletti, Erna 
Murphy and Laureen Delaney 
~Rudy Maggio and family.

~CWA members Joyce and Louie 
La Rossa and Marilyn 
Togninali.

~Diana Muller with her sister, 
JoAnn Jacobs, and Jim and 
Yvonne Pellegri.

~Sam Tanaka and Jim Tanaka 
with their families.

~Diana Muller with Elmer and 
family.



DONOR MEMBERS

 

CWA activities are made possible, in part, through the generous donations of our Donor Members. 

Donor Members as of October 26, 2022.


Double Diamond Level ($1,000+)

Brocchini Farms, Inc. 
Port of Stockton

^^Roberts-Union Farm Center

 
Diamond Level ($501+$999)
Chiappe Farms, Inc. 
Danamark Walnuts 
^^Mid Valley Agricultural Services 
Pacific Southwest Irrigation


Platinum Level ($251-$500)

John & Lynne Armanino 
**Bank of Stockton

Susie Calhoun & Troy Bowers

Merry & Darrell Carter

Beth & Mark Diemunsch

John Dondero Farms, Inc. 
**Janet Dyk 
**Mary Jo Focha

**Michael Granlees Landscape 
John & Maria Gomes 
Kromann & Co 
Lagorio Brothers Inc

Henry & Angie Long

Precissi Flying Service, Inc. 
^^San Joaquin Farm Bureau 
Lorraine Sanguinetti 
Sanguinetti Ranch

Zylstra Auto & Hardware


Gold Level ($151-$250)

Marit Arana 
E & J Barosso 
Big Valley Tractor

Bobcat Central 
L & R Bozzano, Inc. 
Julie & Brian Clary 
R & J Dondero, Inc.

Cathy Eilers 
Escalon Feed & Supply

The Fruit Bowl

John & Roxann Fugazi 
Bruce Ghio Realtors 
Gemma Giannecchini

Martin Farms


 
**C & T Murphy Partners, LLC 
Erna Murphy 
Bill & Rogene Reynolds

Tanaka Farms, Inc. 
**Wagner Land & Cattle Co.

Waterloo Orchards, Inc. 
Tim & Arlene Weststeyn

 
Silver Level ($100-150)

^^AIM, Inc. 
Leslie Avansino

Barbagelata Farms

Mary & Doug Barr 
**Sherri & Robert Bogetti 
**Dana Bracco

Camera Brothers

Lee & Peggy Brumley 
Central Irrigation, Inc.

James Chinchiolo Ranch, Inc. 
^^Clean Planet Inc

Diana Connolly 
Alvin Cortopassi

Dave & Karen Cultrera 
Steve & Teri Cultrera

JoAnn & Angelo Cuneo

Lora K. & Joe Daniels

A & A Dasso Farms, Inc. 
Mary Dodds & Alice Santos

Lorene & Eddy Freggiaro

Dave’s Nuts (Nellie Frison) 
**Jennifer & Donald Ghiglieri

Kathy & Max Haro 
^^Intercoastal Wine Co.

JMR Ranch 
**John H. James

Kelley Inspections 
^^Kubota Tractor Co.

Eileen Kuil 
Kuil Brothers, Inc.

Lagorio Companies 
Liebelt Vineyards 
Lodi Farming, Inc. 
^^Lodi Wine Labs

^^Lucca Winery

**Elisa & Deon McDaniel 

Vickie Mello 
^^Michael David Winery 
J. Milano Co., Inc. 
Midland Farms

Mohr-Fry Ranches 
^^Morada Produce

^^Oak Ridge Winery

Gerald & Christine Nola 
**Pete & Donna Ohm 
**Veronica Peery 
^^Peltier Winery 
Eddie & Judy Piazza

Bernadine & George Piccardo 
A.L. Powell Companies Inc

Carol & John Regusci

^^Rivermaid Trading Co./AGI

Rossi Ranch 
^^San Joaquin Mosquito Vector Ponds

Jeannette Sanguinetti 
Sanguinetti & Co. Insurance Brokers

John & Marie Schallberger 
**Nancy Slatten 
**SMS Farms

Stokes Farms

Tanaka Land Co.

Larry Togninali Farms

Marilyn Togninali

^^Travaille & Phippen, Inc. 
Kim Valverde - Re/Max Grupe Gold

^^Van Groningen & Sons, Inc.

Angie & Loren Vana 
^^Vander Meulen, Inc. 
John & Susan Vander Schaaf Dairy 
Gayle Watkins

^^White Slough Facility 

** denotes NEW Donor Member

^^ denotes in-kind members 



UPCOMING EVENTS
NOVEMBER 
3 - AgVenture in Manteca (This is a volunteer opportunity, see pg. 3) 
8 - SWM Committee meeting at 6:00pm at Ripon Grange Hall 
8 - SJ CWA meeting at 6:30pm at Mako Farms Barn in Ripon  
11-13 - CWA Statewide Meeting in Ripon. Registration is now open! (see pg. 4) 
30 - SJ CWA Christmas Party, Angelina’s in Stockton (see pg. 5) 
 
DECEMBER 
3 - San Joaquin County Historical Museum’s Festival of Trees, Lodi 
TBD - Last day to register for Convention January 6-8, 2023  
 
JANUARY, 2023 
6-8 - State CWA Convention in Blythe 
TBD - SJ CWA meeting 
 
FEBRUARY 
3-4 - Celebrations in the Country Table Setting Event, Roberts-Union Farm Center

California  Women for  Agriculture
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Stockton,  CA   95213
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	(continued on next page)
	CWA BOARD
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	Leslie Avansino
	Calling All Members
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	Sending Sunshine
	On June 24th, Marit Arana and I represented our chapter at the Leadership and Empowerment Meeting in Alameda aboard the USS Hornet. Twelve of the nineteen chapters were represented at this meeting with members of all ages learning how to better communicate our message with others via social media.
	The meeting began with Andrew Skidmore (immediate past California FFA State President) of the Atwater area talking about his generation, late teens/early twenty-year olds, and how they like to communicate. His presentation had the headings of Identify the Social Media platforms to use, find the Influencers who might share your information in order to attract a wider audience and Invest your time in this platform. Andrew prefers Snapchat because it is instant, picture based and you can control the input. He emphasized creating an experience to give your Influencers something worth sharing.
	Our next speakers were Danny Royer, Vice President of Technology of Bowles Farming Company and Daniel Sabzehzar, CEO and co-founder of MarCom Strategies about Social Media in 21st Century Agriculture. They are strategizing on different Social Media platforms, mainly their own website, Facebook, Instagram and Twitter.  Their objectives are to Drive Awareness (get to know about Bowles Farming), Build Affinity (know what Bowles Farming is about) and Boost Advocacy (advocating for agriculture). While a website is a place where one could have total control over messaging, it is important to pay attention to Persona (who we are), Tone (how we sound), Language (what we say) and Purpose (why we say it).
	Francis Dillard is the Director of Marketing and Global Brand Lead for Driscoll’s, the large berry marketing firm.  She spoke about Storytelling in the Digital Age. She explained that we should be able to explain why we are unique and why people should care in one simple sentence. All communication should flow back up into supporting this higher level purpose. She thought that our own website (www.cawomen4ag.com) is the most important place for people to learn about us on the internet, even more than social media amplification. On social media, she said Facebook Live could be an interesting use of the site. She uses Instagram for recipes and she talked about #hashtag topics. When Driscoll’s receives comments on their social media, they try to comment within 24 hours, whether it is as simple as a smiley face emoji or a full comment, it drives users to feel a part of the site when they are recognized.
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